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E D I T O R I A L 

The EP's 
Environment 
Committee 
Chairman, 
Ken Collins, 
underlines the 
importance of 
Natura 2000 
in promoting 
biodiversity 

PRESERVING BIODIVERSITY is of vital 

importance in the quest for 

sustainability. After all, we cannot 

replace extinct species of flora or 

fauna, and the disappearance of even 

small numbers of species can be 

catastrophic for entire ecosystems. 

From the standpoint of agriculture 

and medicine, biodiversity acts as 

the essential guarantor of the 

necessary gene pool; from the 

economic perspective, maintaining 

biodiversity means we preserve our 

stock of raw materials, thereby 

conserving the basis of future 

economic activity. 

The Natura 2000 

project, which will 

ensure the protection 

of special 

conservation sites 

and rare species, is a 

laudable initiative 

which must be 

properly 

implemented and 

funded to allow the 

creation of a 

coherent EU 

ecological network. 

This network must in 

turn guide the 

development of 

sustainable land and 

resource 

management policy. 

The EU has a very clear role to 

play in ensuring biodiversity is 

preserved, and, in the shape of the 

Birds and Habitats Directives, enjoys 

a sound legal framework within 

which to act. Biodiversity is a global 

issue, which member states are 

The NATURA 2000 Newsletter is produced by the Nature 

Conservation Unit of the Environment Directorate General 

(DG XI.D.2) of the European Commission. It provides regular 

updates on the implementation of the Habitats and Birds 

Directives and the establishment of the NATURA 2000 Network. 

fortunate to be able to tackle through a 

well-developed common legal and 

political structure. Via the EU, member 

states can address the risks to 

biodiversity in a useful, coordinated 

fashion. This is important because 

biodiversity preservation calls for a 

new approach to policy making, 

involving a partnership of tiers of 

government from international 

CUNCED) to local (Agenda 21). We 

need to ensure the creation of a 

dynamic, ongoing partnership which 

also alters policy design, reflecting the 

central importance of biodiversity in 

the march towards sustainability. 

Taking such steps is dependent on 

integrating environment and other 

policies, which of course means 

fostering horizontal as well as vertical 

partnerships. For this reason, Natura 

2000 is an even more important 

project, since it involves cooperation 

between environment, agriculture and 

regional policy makers. It is a practical 

example of the progress the EU has 

made in this regard, a process which 

was reinforced in the new Amsterdam 

Treaty. 

The European Parliament will 

continue to be active in its policing of 

EU biodiversity legislation. My 

committee will act to ensure that the 

right of the citizen to an environment 

which is both safe and diverse is itself 

preserved. The UNGASS negotiations, 

following Rio, have shown that 

international action on biodiversity has 

some way still to go, it is vital that via 

Natura 2000 and other instruments the 

EU continues to play a leading role in 

the global promotion of a progressive, 

sustainable biodiversity policy. 
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KEN COLLINS MEP, Chairman, European 

Parliament Committee on the Environment, 

Consumer Protection and Public Health 
















